Minutes of Patient Participation Group

17 October 2011

Present :
Dr P.J. K, Dr C.N.J, DW, BS, CD, GH, JH, LH, PM, PS, TY, AF,
KS (unable to attend but sent written comments)

The first group meeting was held on October 17th and was well attended by 10 members, plus the Practice Manager and 2 Doctors.

The aims of the meeting were discussed and each person gave their input.  It was very pleasing to hear that everyone in the group felt that the services offered were good and that on the whole they were very satisfied with the practice.  The areas they felt most people commented on were the appointment system and telephone answering.  These were discussed in great depth, looking at the problems from both the patient and the practice perspective.  It was also strongly pointed out that the receptionists have a very difficult job and do gets lots of verbal abuse from the patients.  One member of the group suggested that a poster should be displayed in the waiting rooms asking patients to treat the Doctors and staff as they would wish to be treated.
It was agreed that a questionnaire would be put together and given out to patients in surgery.   The areas it was agreed to cover in the questionnaire were:
Appointment Availability

Customer Care – Reception 
Some really good suggestions to improve patient awareness and information were:

· Advertise the website on the notice boards 

· Clear unnecessary posters in the waiting rooms to make more space for relevant patient information

· Advertise DNA numbers each month on the notice boards and on the website to inform patients about wasted appointment times

· Display opening times on the front door of the premises as well as in the front window.

· Print opening times on the repeat prescription counterfoils

· Create a poster to encourage patients to be polite and helpful towards staff and Doctors

Other topics brought up by members of the group and discussed were :

· Drop in surgeries

· Telephone consultations

· Referrals

· Consortia and PCT

In summary, all members of the group had found the first meeting productive, informative and interesting.  

It was agreed that a questionnaire would now be devised and a copy of the questionnaire, together with the minutes of this meeting and the date of the next meeting, would be sent out to all members of the group for comment and approval.
When approved, this would be given out to patients in surgery and the information would be collated.  The results would then be discussed at the next Patient Group Meeting.

The group were thanked for their time and comments.

Date of next meeting 13 February 2012.

